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May 9, 2019
[ TOWN OF PELH k"ail
Ms. Nancy Bozzato | OMAY 18 2673 |
Town Clerk . |
WECEIVED

Pelham Town Hall | RBCEIVER
20 Pelham Town Square

P.O. Box 400

Fonthill, ON LOS |EQ

Dear Ms. Bozzato:

Public Notice Advertisement for the

Pelham Elevated Tank Class Municipal Environmental
Assessment and Enhanced Conceptual Design

Our File: O.01.06 99 20000619

We are enclosing, for your information, a copy of our advertisement for the above-referenced
project. This advertisement will appear in the Voice of Pelham and the Regional website on
Wednesday, May 15, 2019 and Niagara This Week, Zone 3 on Thursday, May-16, 2019.

If you have any questions, please contact the undersigned at (905) 980-6000, ext. 3766.

Yours truly

4&’;——!

Tara Clayton

Project Manager

Water & Wastewater Services
tara.clayton@niagararegion.ca

TCl/at
(FLAENVIRONMENTAL CENTRE\ENGINEERING\O.01 - CAPITAL PROJECTS\06 20000619 - New Pelham Elevated Tank\l.
Project Management\l. CorrespondenceLetters\2019\2019_05_09_Pelham_Clerk PNO.Ad.Ltr.docx)

Attach.

cc: Jason Marr, Director of Public Works, Town of Pelham
Catherine Habermebl, Acting Commissioner of Public Works



May 15, 2019

Niagara 00 /// Region ' {Lﬁww @—g Col Kt

NOTICE OF CLASS ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT

Pelham Elevated Tank Class Municipal Environmental
Assessment and Enhanced Conceptual Design

Niagara Region is undertaking a Class Environmental Assessment (Class EA) for a new
Pelham Elevated Water Storage Tank and transmission system upgrades.

Niagara Region recently updated its Water and Wastewater Master Servicing Plan, and this
project is part of the recommended improvements to the Pelnam water system. The purpose of
- the study is to address adequate storage, pressure, and capacity to support growth.

The study will follow the Schedule ‘B’ Municipal Class EA process as set out by the Municipal
Engineers Association (October 2000 amended in 2007, 2011 and 2015).

Niagara Region will be considering and evaluating suitable sites within the Town of Pelham for
the construction of a new elevated water storage tank. The Region will look at the existing
water system to identify any : e
necessary improvements and | ' |
impacts that the construction of
the tank may have on all potential
sites.

Public consultation is critical to |
the success of the study. We Highway 20 West
welcome your comments and will i
provide opportunities for your
input throughout the study. There o,
will be a Public Information i
Centre (PIC) scheduled for fall g w—
2019 to share information, obtain o

your input and respond to ;
questions. Further details on the f i
upcoming PIC will be provided as | |
the project progresses. The - ;

project is planned to be : . Quaker Road
completed in February 2020. | . sl Do
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Should you have any questions or
concerns, please contact one of the following project team members:

Rika Law, P.Eng, PMP® Tara Clayton
Project Manager and Associate Project Manager
R.V. Anderson Associates Limited Water and Wastewater Services Division
43 Church Street, Suite 104 Niagara Region
St. Catharines, ON, L2R 7E1 3501 Schmon Pkwy., PO Box 1042
905-685-5049 ext. 1209 Thorold, ON, L2V 4T7
Fax: 905-685-9894 905-980-6000 ext. 3205 TTY: 905-984-3613
rlaw@rvanderson.com Toll-Free: 1-800-263-7215
Fax: 905-685-5205
tara.clayton@niagararegion.ca



